
         Blakelaw and North Fenham Community Council

Meeting held at:

Moorland House

Blakelaw 

Newcastle upon Tyne 

NE5 3RY
Tel:  07588154441
      E-mail: bnfcc@outlook.com
      Chairperson of Council: John Wears 



      Clerk to the Council: Helen Richardson
MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING 
DATE HELD: Thursday 28 April 2022 
TIME:   6.00 pm  
Present: 
Councillors: Cllrs John Wears (Chair), Jimmy Gill (Vice Chair), Juna Sathian(JS), Marilyn Irving(MI), Judith Parkin(JP), Lorraine Birkett(LB) and Ann Keenan(AK)
In Attendance:
Helen Richardson(HR) – Clerk to the Community Council (minutes)
Jean McCartney – Resident 

Cecil Anderson – Resident 

Maureen Kelly – Resident 

Debbie Playford – Resident 

40/22.  Apologies for Absence 
Apologies for absence had been received from Irene Teasdale(IT) and Violet Rooke(VR).  
City Councillor Marion Williams submitted apologies.  
41/22. Declaration of Interests
· John Wears – Director of Learning for All.  
· Juna Sathian – Branch Chair and Labour Party Member and Blakelaw Ward Candidate for the forthcoming elections.  
· Marilyn Irving – 165 Estate TARA and Fostering under Newcastle 
42/22. Minutes of Previous Meetings and Matters Arising 

MI explained that she had been unable to attend the last meeting as LB had fallen down the stairs and she had passed her apologies to JS to pass on.  The Chair asked that to ensure apologies were not missed community councillors were asked to message both the chair and the Clerk to ensure they were received.  JP apologised that she had not done this previously but would from now on.

There was an update regarding Blakelaw Club Juniors Football in that the Clerk had contacted Leisure United and they had confirmed that they believed it should be discussed directly with the Football Club and they would offer them a meeting.  It was understood that this meeting hadn’t as yet gone ahead due to the work commitments of the Football Club with one of the managers working away but as soon as he returned and the meeting had been rearranged he would let us know so that we could have a representative attend.  JG expressed his concern that they would be pricing themselves out of the area and local people would not be able to use the facility.

In relation to comments made about the movement of a CCTV camera, it was confirmed that the camera had been moved but the location could not be identified.

JG commented that dog fouling continued to be an issue, in particular poo bags being left all over, MI confirmed that when she was undertaking her litter pick there were dog bags all over.  JG stated that this was not a new thing and had always been a problem but seemed worse doe to the lack of bins.
MI also commented that healthcare workers were discarding their gloves following visits and throwing them to the ground, this was particularly bad around Yatesbury Avenue.  The Chair asked if there had been any update in relation to the replacement of the bins in and around the park.  JS commented that she had been speaking with Newcastle City Council but they had had a number of people off on annual leave and they were no further forward.  JG had also noted that a number of bins had also been removed from the Cowgate area.
DP confirmed that they had had a visit from YHN and they had confirmed that the fire door that had been damaged in recent weeks was not to be replaced by another fire door but an ordinary door with a security lock on it.
The Police were not in attendance again but it was understood that PCSO Michael Todd was currently absent from work.  JS asked why another Officer didn’t attend in PCSO Todd’s place, it was discussed that it would be highly unlikely that they would have the manpower to send another officer but we could ask the question.

At page 4 of the minutes LB requested to have the wording of both her’s and IT’s emails removed as she hadn’t realised that wording could be taken from emails and used in the minutes.  The Chair explained that during the discussion regarding an appeal for those affected by war in the Ukraine, all community councillors were able to provide their feedback following his email to everyone asking for comments.  The Chair stated that he felt it was important that everyone’s feedback was considered, the emails were read out in the meeting as per the emails received.  LB stated that she just didn’t want the paragraphs in the minutes.  The Chair asked why this was, were they not her words, as it was what had been received and read out therefore were noted in the minutes.  The Chair stated that at the time no names were used however this conversation was now being minuted and that names would now be shared.  LB once again stated she hadn’t realised her emails could be made public and thought they would only be seen by the Chair.  The Clerk stated that community councillors were regularly reminded and had recently undertaken training regarding the use of recorded information and it being released under the Freedom of Information Act and their use of social media.  LB once again stated that she just didn’t want it in and felt that there may have been a miscommunication as she had thought the community council were donating money, it was confirmed that this was never the case and it was items from a very specific list provided by an organisation supporting the appeal.  The Clerk stated that she was concerned by the conversation as those making representations not to hold an appeal for the people of the Ukraine were the same people who supported another Ukraine appeal in the Blakelaw area.
The Chair then stated that he would have LB’s paragraph removed (this has since not been undertaken due to consideration of Standing Orders).   It was confirmed that IT would be required to make her own representation to the Chair. 
43/22. Tolent Update 

There had been no update received from Tolent.  JS confirmed she had been dealing with some issues around parking and site traffic.  JS had spoken to “Nick” (Parker) about the issues and they had moved a unit but this hasn’t really solved the problem.  The Chair commented that Tolent were contacted every time there was a meeting but they hadn’t been very proactive.  DP doesn’t think Alan was still on site.
44/22. Grant Application 
The Clerk confirmed that the community council had received an application for grant funding from Blakelaw Flats TARA to enable them to hold a Queens Platinum Jubilee party for residents of the 3 blocks of flats.
DP took the community council through the application for funding.

MI asked how many the room would hold and what geographical area was covered.
DP confirmed that the room held about 25 people but it was hoped that people would sit out on the grass if the weather was good and sometimes people come but take their food back up to the room as their still not comfortable being in an enclosed space.  DP confirmed that all residents from the 3 blocks of flats were invited.  The event was not open to the wider community.
JG asked if the blocks of flats were currently full.

DP confirmed that Moorland House wasn’t but the other 2 were.  The age range of those residents being able to live in the blocks had been reduced and residents could have young people over the age of 16 years living with them.
The applicants of the grant left the room whilst the details of the application were discussed.

During the discussion the following comments were made:

· There seemed to be a very poor turnout

· It appeared to be the same people every time and always around 25ish people 

· It was often very difficult to get people to attend if they didn’t want to 

· The grant funding worked at around £8 per head which was felt to be very little cost

· Was the reason why people didn’t attend was because it was the same clique 

· It was felt that it was often difficult to get male residents to engage in community activities

It was agreed that the grant funding would be awarded in full.
JG asked if there was any way they could gather more interest in their events.  DP feels that the only way people would become interested was if the Club was closed as residents tended to go there.
45/22.
Police Update 

There were no Police in attendance.
It was confirmed that PCSO Todd was currently off sick.  
The use of off road motorbikes in the area was increasing.
MI commented that the 165 estate had been quiet due to a family moving home.

JS stated that they had been having problems with groups of teenagers and motorbikes but the Police had been chasing them.  DP had noticed that one motorbike came out around 2pm and goes around the shopping centre – DP is concerned someone will get hurt.  JG shared that he had been walking the dog and been nearly knocked over by a bike as they don’t move.

There had been a number of fires in the area and JP confirmed that they had had the Fire Brigade out 2 nights in a row and had even had to go out herself with a watering can and put a fire out.

DP commented that ASB seemed to go in a cycle but this had been happening for years now.
The Chair confirmed that there was a burnt out bike on the field.

A discussion took place regarding the reporting of incidents, JS commented that the online form had been quite easy to complete when reporting incidents but DP had thought unless you knew what you were doing it wasn’t easy.
The Chair would like the Police to attend the meeting and asked for enquiries to be made as to who could attend in PCSO Todd’s absence.

The Chair asked the CA from North Fenham if they were experiencing any ASB but he confirmed that they hadn’t really had any issues.

JG asked if there was an update from the Police?  JS commented that the SAPs meeting had been very short as the Police could not access the meeting.

CA commented that he was becoming very frustrated with a lot of things.  He had been asked to stop cutting the grass by YHN but he had said that he was happy doing it but was again told no.  CA has done a lot of work that had cost him personally but he was not going to do it anymore.

The Chair that the Clerk find out who could attend the meeting’s on behalf of the Police.

The Clerk confirmed that the Police were invited to every meeting but this invite only went to PCSO Todd who should pass it to another officer if he is unable to attend.  It was agreed that there appeared to be a lack of joined up working.

46/22. Blakelaw Ward Councillor Update 

There were no Ward Councillors in attendance.
47/22. Sub Groups 

Community Engagement Group and Environmental Groups  

JS updated the meeting in relation to the work being undertaken on the land at North Fenham.  It had been agreed that 4 benches would be obtained for the small garden and 8 for the larger garden.  JS had been speaking with YHN who had stated that they didn’t think that the chairs would require cementing in.  This was a concern as the community council don’t want the benches to be stolen.  The benches picked were relatively light weight and could be easily removed.  JS will have a further discussion with YHN and update at a later date.  The Clerk confirmed that she would need to know the final cost as the project must remain within budget.  CA commented that he was becoming increasing frustrated at the length of time things took to be undertaken.  He had undertaken work impacting him financially and painted railings and changed the locks on the gates but was now been told not to help which he had been more than happy to do.
Following on from the away day and discussions around the newsletter, the Chair confirmed an amended newsletter had been distributed.

The project/survey the University were undertaken in the community had been carried out and the community council were awaiting feedback.

The Chair reminded everyone that this Saturday was the first meeting of the older persons group, residents were asked to come along share their ideas whilst having a cuppa and a piece of cake.

There was no further update in relation to the sculpture project.  LB was going to look at other options and she was not sure what information was required in relation to dimensions and permissions.  The Clerk explained that putting up a structure like the one that had been proposed required a variety of permissions and would be required to go out to consultation with residents and business owners in the shopping centre’s.  
The Clerk updated the community council in relation to the stolen defibrillator.  The Clerk had contacted the insurance company to begin a claim.  It was the view of the community council that steps should be taken to replace the unit asap.

Staffing Group 

The Chair confirmed that he met regularly with the Clerk.
The Clerk confirmed that she was currently preparing the AGAR for submission to the internal auditor before being submitted to PKF Littlejohn who were the external auditors.  This year the community council were part of a 5% sample to be considered for an intermediate audit, this meant that there was additional documentation to be considered and submitted.

The Chair also wished to thank the Clerk for her support and for picking up his casework whilst he had recently been unwell.
48/22. Financial Matters 

The Clerk updated the Community Council as per the below statements, there were 2 bank reconciliations to consider due to the year end.

Bank reconciliation:

As per transactions relating to 11 March 2022 – 31 March 2022 

Per Bank:

Account 1






  
 £500.00

Account 2






  
 £20,396.01







Total

  
£20,896.01

Less: Payments;

Helen Richardson (Pay Award 2021/2022)


£171.03
HMRC (Pay Award 2021/2022)




£115.06

Pre-paid Tech (Payment Card)




£201.03

Olivia’s Kitchen






£246.12

NPS








£1055.00









Total
£1788.24

Closing balance as at 31 March 2022 (account 2)

£18,607.77

Closing balance as at 31 March 2022 (account 1)

£500.00

Bank reconciliation:

As per transactions relating to 1 April 2022 – 14 April 2022  

Per Bank:

Account 1






  
 £500.00

Account 2






  
 £18,607.77







Total

  
£19,107.77

Less: Payments;

Helen Richardson (April 2022 Salary)



£922.23
HMRC (April 2022)






£365.26

CI Accountancy






£292.80









Total
£1580.29

Closing balance as at 14 April 2022 (account 2)

£17,027.48

Closing balance as at 14 April 2022 (account 1)

£500.00

Recommendation: Members are asked to note this report and approve the above payments.

49/22. Any Other Business 

The Chair updated the community council that he had been working with Ward Councillor Marion Williams as part of a group looking at ASB and they were looking at youth provision in the area with regards to having a more joined up approach.  MW had been hoping that the community council could work in partnership and look at proposals to work more collaboratively in relation to the delivery of youth provision in the area.  MW was to attend a meeting and provide further information on what was being proposed.
JG asked for an update in relation to youth provision in the centre as when they met with Glenn Pendleton he had confirmed that they had appointed to a youth worked but this was being shared with Cowgate.
50/22. Date and time of the next meeting 

The date and time of the next meeting is 12 May 2022. 
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